## UNIVERSITY of PENNSYLVANIA

Tel.:

Fax:

215-573-5804

215-898-7301

email: derubeis@psych.upenn.edu

## School of Arts and Sciences

Department of Psychology 3720 Walnut Street Philadelphia, PA 19104 Robert J. DeRubeis Samuel H. Preston Term Professor in the Social Sciences, Professor and Chair of Psychology

February 18, 2014

Dr. Robert J. Berchick

Dear Bob:

I write this letter to document your valued involvement as an educator of graduate students during the course of their professional training in our American Psychological Association approved doctoral program in Clinical Psychology. While you were in your position at the Center for Cognitive Therapy here at Penn, you trained many of our students in their practica, in which they learned the principles and the practice of Cognitive Therapy from you. Your contributions to their training were highly valued by them and by the faculty in my department, and were recognized by our conferring the status of Clinical Supervisor upon you. This title is given only to those supervisors who contribute consistently, and with excellence, over a period of years. You retained this status until your work moved into the private sector, at which time it was, unfortunately, not feasible to continue to draw on your expertise for the training of our students.

I was pleased that our paths crossed a couple of months ago, so that I could get caught up on your professional activities and plans. You are a valuable member of our professional community. It was a privilege to work with you in the past, and I hope that in the future we might have the opportunity to work with you again.

Sincerely yours,

Professor and Chair of Psychology

Robert J. De Rubin